Learn about the Cowichan Estuary Restoration Project
Our Coast, Our Future

Estuaries are among the most productive
ecosystems on earth.

Estuaries only make up 2.3% of B.Cs coast but
support over 80% of all coastal fish and wildlife.
Economically, 75% of all commercially and culturally
important seafood in the Pacific Northwest rely on
estuaries including pacific salmon, clams, oysters,
crabs and forage fish. Estuaries are also critically
important natural assets for local communities as
they provide essential climate services such as flood
water absorption and protection from storm surges,
as well as being a powerful carbon sink.

#RestoreBCEstuaries

If we do not do this project, 60% of the
estuary marsh habitat will be lost.

This will directly impact the ability of the Cowichan
Estuary to continue to provide habitat for fish and
wildlife; support the local and coastal economy;
and continue to provide the natural environmental
services to the Cowichan community.

What this project will involve:

+ The removal of the 1.6 km dike at Dinsdale Farm
and the removal of 1.3km of remnant
agricultural berms at Koksilah Marsh.

+ The creation of intertidal channels and salt
marsh habitat that are critical for the survival of
juvenile salmonids, crabs, shellfish, breeding
and migratory birds.

« The restoration of marine riparian and flood
fringe forests.

+ The reconnection of areas that have been
historically cut off from tidal influence.



Q: Who owns this land?

It is private property owned by The Nature
Trust of British Columbia and Ducks
Unlimited Canada.

Q: Will this project result in
flooding of adjacent land and
roadways or extend flooding
up river?

No. The development of this project
included in depth and extensive
engineering and hydraulic reviews of flood
conditions and scenarios utilizing
up-to-date modeling, historic records and
field observations. The project was reviewed
and approved by the Deputy Inspector of
Dikes under the Dike Maintenance Act which
included an assessment of risk transfer. The
project was also presented to the Cowichan
Flood Management Working Group. Overall
the project will improve flood water
conveyance to the estuary from Koksilah
River flood waters.

Common Questions

Q: Will this project ruin this
year’s harvest?

No. Timelines of project implementation
and phasing were adjusted to allow the
farm operator an additional farming season
(free of rent) to transition off the land and
to ensure that the crops currently on the
field reached maturity and could be
utilized.

Learn More:

Q: Will there be access to the
estuary during this project?

Year one (2023): Access may be restricted
temporarily, subject to the construction
schedule and the need to maintain job site
and public safety. The Maple Grove Park will
remain open in the first year and access to
the Dinsdale Farm dike will be maintained
subject to project operational
requirements.

Year two (2024): The Dinsdale Farm dike
trail will be closed during the second year
of the project and will no longer be
accessible going forward. Access to the
estuary will still be provided along Westcan
Terminal Road where there is a parking
area and an interpretive trail. Opportunities
to provide other trail connections/routes in
the conservation area are being explored.

Scan the QR Code
to Learn More

www.estuaryresilience.ca/cowichan-estuary-restoration-project/

https://storymaps.arcgis.com/stories/3fe2a2c09cd84baeb9c60cb6cd9fece8

info@naturetrust.bc.ca
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